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March 22, 2023 

 

Congressman Tom Emmer 

464 Cannon House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Re:  Support for the Highway 5 Community Project Funding Request 

 

Dear Congressman Emmer: 

 

This letter serves to express the University of Minnesota and the Minnesota Landscape Arboretum’s support for 

the Highway 5 Community Project Funding Request.  

 

The Highway 5 project aligns with the MN Landscape Arboretum's long-term vision and immediate need to 

provide safe and reliable access to this regional and national destination for 500,000 people annually with 

anticipated visitor growth. Planned Highway 5 improvements will reduce the existing number of vehicle crashes 

by 51% and accommodate almost double the number of vehicles per day (currently 27,000 as compared to 

projected 50,000 vehicles). Planned Highway 5 improvements will reduce traffic delays in this corridor by 56%, 

despite Carver County population growth projections of more than 50% by 2040.  

 

The proposed project will increase safety, connect regional trail gaps for pedestrians and bicyclists, and increase 

access to service and recreational areas in the region. The proposed bridge will reconnect Lake Minnewashta for 

improved stormwater management, wildlife habitat and biodiversity. 

 

The University of Minnesota and the Minnesota Landscape Arboretum support the Highway 5 Community 

Project Funding Request. We look forward to continued partnership with Carver County as the Highway 5 

project design proceeds. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Monique MacKenzie 

Director of Campus Planning, University of Minnesota 

 

 
Peter Moe 

Director, University of Minnesota Landscape Arboretum 

 

Cc: Myron Frans, Senior Vice President for Finance and Operations 

 Brian Buhr, Dean, CFANS 

 Janelle Broesch, Interim Vice President for University Services 

Leslie Krueger, Assistant Vice President for Planning, Space, and Real Estate 








